# July 2 ROCIDBARIA

UNHICS

Vol. XIII, No. 14 July 2, 1987

# RECEIVED JUL 3 1987

## NOTES FROM THE COLLEGE BUARD

The College Board held its regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, June 24. The items of general interest on the agenda were the following.

1. The membership of the Board has changed as follows:

## Board Members Continuing:

Dr. John Chapman
Mrs. Elizabeth Jarvis
Mrs. Colleen Miller
Mr. Tony Saunders
Mrs. Barbara Spitz
Mrs. Hope Wotherspoon

Vancouver Community College King Edward Compus - Library P.O. Box 24620 - Stn. C 1155 East Broadway Vancouver, B.C. V5T 4N3

## New Board Members

Mr. Douglas Brandnes Mr. Stan Hecker Miss Ruth Preston Ms. Deborah Rees-Lee Mr. Paul Taylor

We welcome the new Board Members and look forward to having them meet our campus.

- 2. The Board Members who will act as liaison for Kiny Edward Campus are Colleen Miller and Ruth Preston.
- 3. Five new educational programs were approved:
  Substance Abuse Certificate Program;
  Traffic Customs and Transport Clerk Program;
  Electricity and Industrial;
  Hotel and Motel Programs; and,
  Automotive Painting and Refinishing Program.
- 4. A report was presented by Jan Kotaska on VCC's planned AIDS education program.
- 5. There was a brief discussion on Langara renovations, the proposed Credit Bank of ULA, the VCC Five-year Plan and Institutional Evaluation.
- 6. The 1987-88 budget for VCC was approved as follows:

a) Bare operating budget \$49,066,100

b) Capital budget \$ 1,289,000

7. Mr. Dale Jones reported on the status of negotiations with the different employee groups.

Lawrence Fast



King Edward Campus

## AT THE LIBRARY

## New Books:

An Assessment of the Student Services Model of King Edward Campus Basic Oral Communication, 4th edition A Bird-Finding Guide to Canada Birth in Four Cultures (Yucatan, Holland, Sweden and U.S.) The Bone People A Concise History of Mathematics Cross-Cultural Study of Women Divorce Guide for B.C. - 1987 The Global Brain Greek Tragedy and its Legacy Nuclear War Opposing Viewpoints On the Shady Side Vancouver 1886-1914 Six Thinking Hats The Spirit of Steveston: A History The Vancouver Plan Monitoring Program Information Updates You and Your Aquarium Star Wars Weather Requiem for Canada Managing Home Care for the Elderly The Best of Tom Thomson Wives of the Canadian Prime Ministers A Short Guide to Writing about Biology Writing about Biology Teachers' Guide to Overseas Teaching

A reminder that the Library is now on summer hours. We are open Wednesday and Thursday nights until 8:30~p.m.. On Monday and Tuesday, we close at 5:00~p.m. and on Friday, we close at 4:30~p.m.

Instructors who are wishing class tours and orientations to the Library are welcome. However, we like 24 hour notice.

S. Weber

## CAR TROUBLE ?

The Auto Mechanics department of King Edward Campus is looking for all types of mechanical repairs, but in particularly short supply are jobs pertaining to drive line i.e. automatic transmission, standard transmission and clutches.

Please call Dave at 875-8202 or pager 680-6919 and leave message.

D. Crowe



1155 East Broadway, Box No. 24700 Sta. 'C' Vancouver, B.C. V5T 4N4 Telephone 875-1131

## NEWS RELEASE

Eighty graduates and former students of Vancouver Community College's three campuses attended the first Annual General Meeting of the Vancouver Community College Alumni Association. David Podmore, a graduate from VVI's Power Engineering Program, gave the keynote address. Podmore has a BA in Urban Planning from U.B.C. and a Masters in Transportation Planning from the University of Alberta. He was Vice President of Planning, Engineering and Design for B.C. Place and President of B.C. Pavilion. He gave an insightful presentation dealing with the value of his own college education and the role that VCC Alumni play in the community. Podmore encouraged the members of the Alumni Association to make a commitment to the Association, and he emphasized the value of networking to their own personal development.

The members who attended this First General Meeting were able to begin their networking through the Association by taking advantage of the members Literature Exchange and self introductions. A new Board of Directors was elected and the out going Interim Board was officially thanked for its efforts in developing a framework for the Association's further growth.

Bruna Giacomazzi has stepped down as chairperson. Sylvia Russell has been elected to the position of President. Sylvia is the Executive Director of Vancouver's Food Bank. She is an Alumni of Langara Campus. The members of the Board are as follows:

#### For a two year term:

Bruce Milligan, VVI Representative - Executive Chief,
International Plaza Hotel

Daryl Nelson, Treasurer - Audit Supervisor
Consumer Tax Branch

B.C. Ministry of Finance

Valerie Nielsen, Vice President - Registrar, Langara Campus,

Member of Interim Board of Alumni Association

Hans Rerup, VVI Representative - Principal of VVI

Laurette Rogers-Unger, Secretary - Acting Department Head
Dental Assisting Program
at VVI

Sylvia Russell, President - Executive Director Vancouver Food Bank

Allan Skidmore, KEC Representative - Executive Vice-President and Director of Trans Canada Glass Group

### For a One Year Term:

Paul Binotto, Langara Representative - Account Representative for Moore Business Forms and Member of the Langara Program Advisory Committee Marketing and Sales Program

Beverly Carl, Langara Representative - Employed by Richmond School Board in Special - Education

Dennis Fitzpatrick, VVI Representative - Partner in the Law Firm Shandro and Dixon

Bruna Giacomazzi, VVI Representative - Assistant Vice-President
(Special Loans) Hong Kong
Bank of Canada,
Chairperson of Interim
Board of Alumni
Association

Tom O'Flynn, Langara Representative - 3rd Year Physcial Education Program U.B.C.

Tom Toulson, Langara Representative - Director of Contract
Development Services
Vancouver Community
College, Member of Interim
Board of Alumni Association

Carole Wilson, Langara Representative - Elementary School Teacher
Coach for Blind Sports
Association

Gerald Yee, KEC Representative - Information Systems Analyst
Canadian Airlines, Cargo
Division

We would like to thank those of you who supported our efforts in the past few months. Your assistance has helped us to enroll more than 300 members as of June 17th. We hope you will continue to provide us with the support we need to reach our goal of 1500 members by March 31st 1988.

The Alumni draw for the Tyax Mountain Lake Resort weekend was made June 17th. Congratulations to Jenny Bedford at VVI. Jenny supplied more than 100 leads to legal secretaries who attened VVI. VVI grad Leonard Swerhun won the river rafting trip donated by White Water Adventures, and Gary Kandborg, a Langara grad won Lunch for two at Monk McQueens.

If you have any questions about the Alumni Association or any leads on potential members please contact the Executive Director, Colleen Smith at 875-1131.



"It's time you learned the facts of life, son. Sit down and let the computer tell you about them."

## REMEMBER: KING EDWARD CAMPUS NEEDS YOU!

The following, from  $\underline{BC}$  Business Education, was passed on by Bette Lowe to remind us of our significance.

L. Fast

# A KXY THOUGHT... I'm Only Onx Pxrson

vxn though my typxwritxr is an old modxl, it works quitx wxll xxcxpt for onx of thx kxys. I havx wishxd many timxs that it workxd pxrfxctly. It is trux that thxrx arx 46 kxys that function wxll xnough, but just onx kxy not working makxs thx diffxrxncx.

Somxtimxs it sxxms to onx that our group is somxwhat likx my typxwritxr—not all thx pxoplx arx working propxrly.

You may say to yoursxlf, "Wxll, but I'm only onx pxrson and won't make much difference." But, you see, the group, to be affective needs the active participation of every person.

So the next time you think you are only one person and that your effort is not needed, remember my typewriter and say to yourself, "I am a key person and needed very much."

THE BCBEA NEEDS YOU!

## ASSESSMENT CENTRE - SUMMER HOURS

For the month of July, the KEC Assessment Centre hours will be adjusted as follows:

M/W/Th/F - 9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.Tues. - 12:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

K. Oberding

## ON VACATION

I will be on vacation from June 29 to August 16, 1987. In my absence, please contact Peter Ballin, Jim Funk or Gordon Pawelchak.

J. Jarrett

## ON VACATION

I will be on vacation from July 6 - July 31, 1987. During this period, routine information may be obtained from Joan Rippel. Matters requiring decisions may be directed to Lawrence Fast. Howie Olsen will be taking care of "my desk".

## POSITION OPENINGS

or harmon

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires a Clerk II (Student Services). This is a temporary position commencing approximately August 4, 1987 and continuing until approximately March 31, 1988. Closing date for applications is July 3, 1987.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Program Assistant I (English as a Second Language) at the School Canadiana Office. Closing date for applications is July 6, 1987.

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires a Clerk III (Continuing Education). Closing date for applications is July 7, 1987.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Program Assistant I (Continuing Education - Nursing and Health Department). Closing date for applications is July 10, 1987.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Temporary Clerk III (Financial Management Department). This is a temporary position beginning August 17, 1987 and continuing until approximately August 16, 1988. Closing date for applications is July 13, 1987.

L.E. Fast

# The Way It Used To Be

Staff Instructions to Employees of the Merchant and Ship Chandlers of Sydney, Australia, 1852

- 1. Godliness, Cleanliness, and Punctuality are the necessities for a good business.
- 2. On the recommendation of the Governor of the Colony, this firm has reduced the hours of work, and the Clerical Staff will now only have to be present between the hours of 7 a.m. and 6 p.m. on weekdays .... The Sabbath is for worship, but should any Manof-War or other vessel require victualling, the Clerical Staff will work on the Sabbath.
- 3. Daily prayers will be held each morning in the Main Office. The Clerical Staff will be present.
- 4. Clothing must be of a sober nature. The Clerical Staff will not disport themselves in raiments of bright colours, nor will they wear hose, unless in good repair.
- 5. Overcoats and topcoats may not be worn in the office, but neck scarves and headwear may be worn in inclement weather.
- 6. A stove is provided for the benefit of the Clerical Staff. Coal and wood must be kept in the locker. It is recommended that each member of the Clerical Staff bring four pounds of coal each day during the cold weather.

- 7. No member of the Clerical Staff may leave the room without the permission of Mr. Ryder. The calls of nature are permitted, and the Clerical Staff may use the garden below the second gate. This area must be kept in good order.
- 8. No talking is allowed during business hours.
- 9. The craving for tobacco, wine, or spirits is a human weakness and, as such, is forbidden to all members of the Clerical Staff.
- 10. Now that the hours of business have been drastically reduced, the partaking of food is allowed between 11:30 a.m. and noon, but work will not, on any account, cease.
- 11. Members of the Clerical Staff will provide their own pens. A new sharpener is available, on application to Mr. Ryder.

The owners hereby recognize the generosity of the new labour laws, but will expect a great rise in output of work to compensate for the near-utopian conditions.

B. Breen

